
The St. Alban’s Tidings 
(Mostly Good!) 

 

Dear People of St. Alban’s, 

 

On Tuesday, October 18 seven members of the congregation met with Emily Arents, Tim Doty and 

myself for a reprise of our trip to Haiti last spring and discussion of this ministry going forward.  

We are very thankful for those who joined us that evening.  Those present shared their various 

interests in Haiti and the work of the Episcopal Church in that country.  We reviewed the trip Tim 

made to Haiti in April 2016 and the three of us had made in April of this year.  We also heard from 

Tim that the Rev. Amirold Lazard (whom we have referred to as Pere (or Fr.) Lazard) has been  

assigned to a new congregation.  He is no longer at San Sacrament in Fond Parisien and Church of 

the Transfiguration in Gormend.  After much conversation the following sense of call began to 

emerge.  Of the places we visited, the community that most touched our hearts was the Church of 

the Transfiguration in Gormend.  We visited the church in this rural, farming community on our 

long weekend with Pere Lazard, our second time of worship the Sunday we were there.  Emily  

described the bumpy ride in the truck getting there as her ears being up around her ears.  We were 

touched by the vitality and joy of this small congregation made even more impressive when we 

learned that just a year earlier the community had been visited by a group of thugs who stole most 

of their animals, assaulted and raped several community members.  The more we talked the more 

we wondered if their might be a way to learn what it means to them to rebuild after this trauma and 

if there were a way for us to be partners in that rebuilding process.  Tim will be returning to Haiti in 

January for a week of intensive Creole and, if possible, to connect with the new priest at Transfigura-

tion.  There is also a clear desire to return to Haiti with a team that may include those who have 

gone before as well as a few others who would come for the first time. 

 

On a separate note, my mom is scheduled for surgery at Stanford in early     

November. My sister and I are working out a schedule with my brother, who 

lives near my mom, to assist him with my mom post-surgery.  At this point I 

expect to travel twice in November, once to the Bay Area after her surgery and 

 

Saint Alban’s is a community of disciples growing into the full maturity of Christ. Our mission as a community 

worshipping in the Episcopal tradition is to be devoted to God through prayer, study and action; faithful in welcoming the 

stranger and serving the needs of our parish and beyond. 
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Shirley Curtis, Senior Warden 839-1536 

awazzuk@att.net 
 

Bob Webb, Junior Warden  826-9127 

spider.man@suddenlink.net  

 

Mary Bockover   822-9123 

Mary.bockover@humboldt.edu 
 

Diana Cooper    822-4716 

dawcooper@gmail.com 
 

Leah Lu    826-2985 

leahpattesonlu@gmail.com 
 

Tina Rousselot   822-6619 

tinaupnorth@suddenlink.net    
 

Vacancy 
 

Liz Finney, Clerk   845-4498 

finneyliz@gmail.com 
 

Dan Scofield, Treasurer  822-9123 

d_m_Scofield@yahoo.com 

October Vestry Highlights 
 

Present:  Diana Cooper, Shirley Curtis, Liz  

Finney-Krull, Leah Lu (via phone), the Rev. Sara 

Potter, Tina Rousselot, and Bob Webb. 
 

The Vestry worked on planning a five-week  

congregational study of the book Toxic Charity to 

begin the first week in January, sketching out 

small group meeting times and facilitators for 

each group.  This study is designed to be a  

precursor to a larger re-envisioning of St. Alban’s 

outreach ministries. 
 

With the end of the year fast approaching, the 

Vestry began the process of discerning who 

might be called to Vestry service in the coming 

year, with two three-year terms coming open.  In 

anticipation of the year-end budget process, the 

Jr. Warden presented cost estimates for  

anticipated facility needs over the next several 

years, and Diana Cooper presented her research 

into Fair Wage for determining appropriate  

wages for St. Alban’s employees. 

St. Alban’s got talent!?! 
 
Do you sing, write poetry, juggle, play a musical instrument or have some other talent to share?  Then 

join us on Friday, November 10 at 6:30 p.m. for the St. Alban’s Got Talent Show .  We will start with 

some light refreshments and time for fellowship followed by the show at 7 p.m.  Between acts we will 

hear some classic Mac McClaryisms, as faithfully recorded by his former students, and Camp jokes from 

our youth.  We will end with a few favorite hymns.  Donations will be accepted to help install of new, 

safe handrail near the front door.  Sign-ups are in the Parish Hall.  Questions?  Speak to Mtr. Sara. 

Save the date! Toxic Charity in 2018 
The Vestry of St. Alban’s is preparing for a five week congregational study of Toxic Charity by Robert 

Lupton in January-early February 2018.  This study will lay the groundwork for a larger conversation in 

the congregation about our local and international outreach and service ministries.  Details about  

ordering the book and the study groups will be available in late November.  Stay tuned. 
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Health Ministry at St. Alban's 
By Emily Arents, RN, Parish Nurse 

 
This Fall I’ll do my best to refrain from my usual long exhortation about getting your annual flu 

shot. You know how I feel about its importance to you and its value to the community as a whole, so 

I’ll just say this is the best month to go get it for coverage during the months when the flu is usually 

the most prevalent. Enough said. 

 

I also want to highlight some other physical safety issues, mostly for those of us “of a certain age.” 

Remaining upright with good muscle tone is very important for healthy aging and keeping moving 

while upright is also key. Exercise, walking, participating in yoga and/or Tai Chi are all  

recommended ways to maintain our muscles and our balance. Our skeletons are the basic structure, 

but without the strength and elasticity of the muscles, we can’t move much. During these upcoming 

winter months when some outdoor activity can be curtailed by weather, please consider a yoga or 

Tai Chi class. Connie Webb does Tai Chi at church many Tuesday and Thursday afternoons from 

4:30-5:30pm. Please speak to her about specifics if you are interested. 

 

And on another related note, if your footing is in any way compromised or unsure, please, please, 

please use the ramp alongside St Alban’s outer front wall and avoid the step up into the front door 

and the narthex. We have had a few falls lately and they could be avoided completely by using the 

ramp. 

The Diocesan website reports that “Bishop Barry Beisner has 

selected "Seeking God: The Way of St. Benedict " by Esther 

de Waal as this fall's Bishop's Book. Join us in reading this 

excellent primer on incorporating contemplation and prayer 

into everyday life. “ 

 

 Webinar with Bishop to discuss book 
 On November 30 at 7 p.m. in Library 

 
Contact Betty Price if you would like her to order you a  

discounted copy of the book from Northtown  Books. 

 

Book group meets in the parish hall on November 6 to discuss Look ing at Mindfulness: Twenty-five 

Paintings to Change the Way You Live. Potluck at 6 p.m. discussion at 7 p.m. 

St. Alban’s Book Group For December 4 meeting 
Reading the Bishop’s Fall Book,  

Seeking God the Way of St. Benedict 



 a second time to Sonora to care for her during her recovery.  This will coincide with my customary 

time away at Thanksgiving. 

 

Finally, if you have not yet seen it, we received excellent coverage of the Blessing of the Animals in 

the October 19 edition of the North Coast Journal.  The online version is available at https://

www.northcoastjournal.com/humboldt/Content?feature=2124542 and has about 15 photos in 

 addition to the ones in the print version.  The one detail they forgot to mention is that Mary  

Wheetley won the chili cook-off and has bragging rights for the next year.   

 

Blessings, 

Sara+ 

 

 
 
Rector’s Letter (Continued from page 1) 
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Holden Evening Prayer and Soup Supper for Advent 
 
Please join us Wednesdays in Advent (December 6, 13 and 20) at 5:30 p.m. for Holden Evening 

Prayer—a simple sung setting of vespers in the sanctuary—followed by a meal of soup and bread 

and a simplified Eucharist in the Parish Hall.  Experience some joy and spirit as part of your 

Advent preparations. All are welcome.  There is a sign-up sheet in the Parish Hall to help with 

bread and soup. 

https://www.northcoastjournal.com/humboldt/Content?feature=2124542
https://www.northcoastjournal.com/humboldt/Content?feature=2124542
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Spiritual Forum for November 

The Spiritual Forum is held between 9:15 a.m. to 10:15 a.m. in the Library 

A lively and spirited discussion of religion, philosophy, literature, history, and personal faith 

This video/discussion series is based on the Book of Revelation and the 24-part Great Courses lecture pro-

gram called "The Apocalypse: Controversies and Meaning in Western History." Bob Webb or Mother Nancy 

will facilitate each session that will begin with a 30-minute video lecture from the list below by New Testa-

ment scholar Craig Koester followed by discussion. An expert on the Book of Revelation, Professor Koester 

has developed the video series that studies how people have construed the meaning of Revelation in such 

different ways, and offers a way of reading it that is socially engaged and profoundly hopeful. You need not 

attend every session to learn about Revelation. 
  

Sunday, Nov. 5 

  

Apocalypse Controversies and Meaning: Rapture, Tribulation and  

Armageddon 

Sunday, Nov.  12 Review of Diocesan Convention 2017 -– The Very Rev. Sara Potter 

  

Sunday, Nov. 19 Apocalypse Controversies and Meaning: The Modern Apocalyptic  

Renaissance 

  

Sunday, Nov. 26  Happy Thanksgiving weekend!  No Forum today 

  

Cooks for the Night Shelter  
 

A longstanding ministry of Saint Alban’s is to cook for the Arcata Night Shelter located on Boyd 

Road in Arcata on the first and third Monday of each month (and the fifth when there is one).  

Please note that the Night Shelter is at full capacity with 20 residents. 

The sign-up sheet is in the Parish Hall.  The next available date is  

November 6.  

 

 There are a couple of other possibilities for would be cooks. 

 

1.  If you are running low on time to cook the meal you can deliver   

groceries to the Night Shelter for the residents to cook. 

2. Parishioner Alice Hackett cooked for the Night Shelter for many years.  Though she is no longer 

able to cook she is willing to buy the groceries for someone else to cook.  If you would like to 

speak with Alice about her generous offer please call her at 822-2867. 
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Silence in Worship 
 

Over the course of nine Sundays this past July and August, silence was incorporated into the  

Sunday worship at St. Alban’s. The silence immediately followed the sermon, beginning and ending 

with the sound of chimes. The time of silence ranged from around a minute to a minute and a half.  

This change to our worship was initiated by a small group that attended the College of Congrega-

tional Development in June.  The change responded to an expressed desire from some parishioners 

to experience silence in a group setting and deepen our capacity to listen to and for God. 

 

A survey was conducted in September to learn how the congregation experienced this new  

component of weekly worship.  Fifty-two surveys were returned from adults and youth.  The  

reaction to the silence in worship was generally positive. Eighteen parishioners expressed that they 

were able to experience feelings of calmness and peace during the period of silence. Twenty-two of 

the surveys indicated that parishioners used the silence as a time of reflection on the sermon  

message and how it applies to their lives.  For others, the silence allowed them to listen to God and 

draw closer. 

 

Of the parishioners who responded, twenty-two said that they had not experienced silence in  

congregational worship prior to this summer at St. Alban’s.  The other surveys indicated prior  

experience with silence in different faith traditions and settings outside of St. Alban’s.  While some 

parishioners indicated that the silence was positive for them, the benefits did not come  

instantaneously, but took several services before the impact was felt.   

 

Thirty-three parishioners noticed something in the congregation during the period of silence.  This 

ranged from “the spirit of God” to “peaceful mindedness” and “a sense of togetherness.”  And yes, 

many people noted the sound of babies and young children during the silence. 

 

A variety of answers were provided by parishioners to the question about what participants noticed 

about God’s presence in the silence.  One parishioner responded that the silence helped “to hear 

God’s voice and to enter into the sermon’s message more deeply,” while another parishioner  

indicated that they, “could listen to what God is trying to speak to me about how His life fits into the 

context of my world.”  

 

From the feedback we received through the survey and discussion, our team concludes that  

incorporating silence into Sunday services adds value for many in our congregation. Therefore, we 

will continue to incorporate silence in ways that we believe will enhance our corporate worship. 

 

The College for Congregational Development Team 

Elena Byrd, the Rev. Sara Potter, Garrett Purchio, the Rev. Nancy Streufert, and Cindy Woods 
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Fire Relief 
 

In the two weeks following the fires throughout our Diocese (in Butte, Napa, Sonoma and Solano 

counties) the Office of the Bishop reported almost daily through the diocesan e-news with stories of 

those living through the fires, prayers, practical information from FEMA and CalFire and means to 

provide support.  If you are not currently receiving the diocesan e-news then please contact Carolyn 

in the church office to be added to the parish email list or contact Lori Richardson at:  

communications@norcalepiscopal.org. 

 

Monetary donations continue to be the very best way to support the victims of the fires: 

 

Episcopal Relief & Development, through the U.S. Disaster Fund:  

http://www.episcopalrelief.org/us-disaster-fund-page 

 

Episcopal Diocese of Northern California Bishop's Discretionary Fund through the Diocese's 

website: http://www.norcalepiscopal.org/online-giving. The bishop has begun disbursing funds; 

If you know of someone in need, have them  contact their clergy person with any needs  

involving fire relief and the Bishop’s office will respond promptly.  

 

Incarnation, Santa Rosa, through its fire-relief fund: https://form.jotform.com/72816915884167.  

Special Offerings for 2017 
 

Thank you to everyone who gave to our offerings for mission so far in 2017.  You are a generous 

people! 

Good Friday Offering -- Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem & the Middle East  $232 

Episcopal Community Services        $347  

Youth Pilgrimages and Camp Scholarships      $952 

Episcopal Relief & Development for Hurricane Relief     $688.21 

Priest Associate Discretionary Fund       $428 

Bishop’s Di scretionary Fund for Fire Relief      $350  

   
Stewardship letters and pledge cards were mailed on Friday, October 27.  If you 

did not receive one or have misplaced yours, please contact the office for a new 

one or pick one up in the narthex (entry way) the next time you are at St. Alban’s.  

The In Gathering of pledges will take place at both services on Sunday,  

November 12. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hRj1Mna-vXzcrmapInv7OopZB2NwmVUHpT35sT9ZyG5jONlmly_ETSO8kGYV36E1faUi6Ih3JmVX19oA5OpWp7lGSdTWBIhxEyJ10uiIm-JyTBGbqMXHxgWEtS4pk74jI9Op2z_KZHUlF5jjji-T7rHzxvezsOL_Qhm9geijuU2uQ1pcZVEc7NyZuUGBFW4ErCRAJg2Qm88wD6Oae8ARJA==&c=4oi72fRGX
http://www.episcopalrelief.org/us-disaster-fund-page
http://www.norcalepiscopal.org/online-giving
https://form.jotform.com/72816915884167


Saint Alban’s Episcopal Church 
1675 Chester Avenue 

Arcata, California 95521 

(707) 822-4102 

www.stalbansarcata.org 

Meetings, Clubs, and Other Regularly Scheduled Events 

Group Day Time Contact 

Bible Study 2nd and 4th Mondays, Library 6:30-8:00 p.m. Bob Webb 

Book Group  1st Monday, Parish Hall 6:00-8:00 p.m. (Potluck at 6) 

7:00 p.m. Discussion 

Betty Price 

Craft Group 3rd Monday, Parish Hall 3:00-5:00 p.m. Evaonne Hendricks 

Vestry 3rd Sunday, Library 12:30-2:30 p.m. Shirley Curtis 

Wisdom Group 3rd Wednesday, Parish Hall 11:30-1:00 p.m.  

Worship Committee  1st Saturday, Library, every other 

month 

10:00 a.m. Mtr.  Sara Potter 

Monthly Gatherings 

Weekly Gatherings 

Group Day and Place Time Contact 

Choir Rehearsal  Sunday, Sanctuary  12:15 p.m. Nan Voss-Herlihy 

Spiritual Forum Sunday, Library 9:15 a.m. Mtr. Nancy  Streufert 

       «Title»«First»«Last» 

«Address» 

«Post Office Box» 

«City», «State» «Zip/Postal Code» 

Nov. 5  


